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4219  ​COMMERCIAL DRIVER’S LICENSE CONTROLLED SUBSTANCE 

 AND ALCOHOL USE TESTING​ (M) 
 

  

The Board of Education is committed to a safe, efficient, alcohol and drug-free workplace that               
protects the district’s students as well as the health and safety of its employees and the general                 
public.  
  
For School Districts That Contract All Transportation Services and Have No School Buses, Bus              
Drivers, or Employees Who Operate a School Vehicle Requiring a Commercial Driver’s License             
(CDL) 
  

The Omnibus Transportation Employee Testing Act of 1991 requires all operators of commercial             
motor vehicles subject to the Commercial Driver’s License (CDL) requirements to be tested for              
controlled substances and alcohol. Federal regulations of the United States Department of            
Transportation require that any employee using a CDL be required to submit to alcohol and               
controlled substance testing in accordance with 49 CFR 40 et seq. 
  

In the event the Board contracts with a service provider for transportation, the Business              
Administrator will ensure all transportation contractors comply with the drug and alcohol testing             
requirements of Policy 4219 pursuant to 49 CFR 382 et seq. and 49 CFR 40 et seq. 
  

The school district shall maintain and retain all records as required by Federal regulation. 
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